FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D. C, 20554

April 6, 1981

OFFICE OF
THE CHAIRMAN

Mr. Steven Zecola

Common Carrier Bureau

Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D. C. 20554

Dear Steve:

I recently returned from New York where I heard the oral
argument in the Malrite/cable deregulation case. While predictions
on court cases are always risky, I am optimistic about a quick and
total victory.

Dave Saylor and Randy Nichols told me that you were
particularly helpful in the preparation of the oral argument and
at earlier stages of the litigation. You should feel justly proud
of all the great contributions you have made over the last several
years to the analysis of the cable deregulation problem, the drafting
of this order and appendices, and the Commission's brief and oral
argument. Your performance on the econometric aspects was especially
outstanding.

I know you spent countless hours on this project. You
should know that those of us who may have gotten more in the 1ime-
1ight on the subject of cable deregulation greatly respect and very
much appreciate your extraordinary efforts.




